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The Board of Mayor and Alderman met for a special called meeting on June 28, 2021, 

with Mayor Pucciarelli calling the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. (immediately following 

the public hearing at 6:00 p.m.)  at the Town Hall building, 330 Colwyn, Cumberland 

Gap, TN. 

 

Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call of the Board Members. Board Members answered 

as follows: John Douglas- here; Teresa Fuson-here; Joe Gill- here; Jerry Hopson- here; 

Kathy Maxwell- here; John Ravnum- here. 

 

The purpose of the special called meeting was to discuss the following ordinances. 

 

Ordinance No.2-2021- An Ordinance Amending the Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Budget, 

Passed  

This is the second and final reading of the ordinance.  

 

Jerry Hopson made a motion to approve Ordinance No 2-2021, with a second by Joe Gill. 

Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. Board members voted as follows: John 

Douglas-yes; Teresa Fuson - yes; Joe Gill- yes; Jerry Hopson- yes; Kathy Maxwell- yes; 

John Ravnum- yes. 

 

Ordinance No. 3-2021- An Ordinance Adopting the Annual Budget and Tax Rate for the 

Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2021 and Ending June 30, 2022 

A public hearing for the budget was held prior to this special called meeting. This is the 

second and final reading of the ordinance.  

 

The budget includes a $6.00 increase in water rates; $3.00 increase in sewer rates; $1.00 

raise for three (3) employees; and twenty four thousand dollars ($24,000) for debt 

payments for the purchase of the Estep property.  

 

It was clarified that the budget did not include an increase in the property rate nor an 

increase in garbage collection rates.  

 

Jerry Hopson made a motion to approve Ordinance No 3-2021, with a second by Kathy 

Maxwell. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. Board members voted as follows: 

John Douglas-yes; Teresa Fuson - yes; Joe Gill- yes; Jerry Hopson- yes; Kathy Maxwell- 

yes; John Ravnum- yes. 

 

With no other business to come before the board, John Douglas made a motion to 

adjourn, with a second by John Ravnum. Mayor Pucciarelli called for a roll call vote. 

Board members voted as follows: John Douglas-yes; Teresa Fuson - yes; Joe Gill- yes; 

Jerry Hopson- yes; Kathy Maxwell- yes; John Ravnum- yes. 

 


